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Comments: The epitome of the wilderness climbing experience is synonymous with section (c) (2) of the

Wilderness Act..."has outstanding opportunities for solitude or a primitive and unconfined type of recreation".

Historically, climbing predates the Wilderness Act by many decades and many of the routes, put up by

wilderness advocates, ascend magnificent walls of stone with no fixed anchors or bolts. Existing routes should

stand as they are with the exception of replacing, if any, old and dangerous bolts and anchors. The current policy

(please keep) of prohibiting motorized drills is self limiting in terms of developing new routes as hand drilling is a

specialized skill practiced by very few climbers. Consequently, a very small amount of new routes are established

in any given year. These are not sport routes (bolt intensive and should be prohibited in wilderness) and are

usually fixed anchor free, bottom to top, no gear left behind. Occasionally, hand drilled anchors are needed for

safety. Please allow this heritage to continue! MRA's can be done for site specific areas and routes. 

The vast majority of climbers climb OUTSIDE of wilderness areas (easier access) and many of these places are

experiencing unprecedented environmental impact and destruction. The focus for rules and regulations should be

in these areas and local climbing communities and FS districts should be involved for site specific regulations.

Wildlife closures, cultural impacts, fixed ropes, fixed draws, social trails, should yet another sport route go in?,

1,000 year old junipers destroyed etc...these should all be at the forefront of discussions. 

Thank you!  

 


